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Okay, well let's let's get started then. It's 4:03. Um, does anyone have any changes to the 
agenda or additions? No, no. Can I have a motion to accept the agenda is presented? So more can 
second? Yeah. All in favor. Hi. Hi. Okay. Look at the minutes from March 11, the Arabs erroneously 
submitted quickly. Does anybody have any changes? The minutes? Well, good. I'll make a motion to 
approve the minutes. Thank you, Jan 2nd, I will Christie all in favor say, aye. Okay, Sarah, you're on. Hey. 
Uh, well, actually, before I get my narrative report, I wanted to mention that this past Saturday we 
participated in the Rediscovering Lancaster Village Wide Easter egg scavenger hunt. All right. And it was 
a huge success. They took care of everything, which was, they did a great job. They had 300 kids signed 
up, but everything was timed out at intervals, so we didn't have 300 kids at once because that would 
have been good. But so like every 15 minutes or so, you know, another group of kids would come by. 
They had to visit eight different locations throughout the village, so it was walkable. Um and we were 
one of the locations and all we had to do was by a large Easter egg and what we did was we put it in our 
front foyer in the display case along with our display that says reading with my peeps and they just have 
to find the egg. And so we did have 300 kids come through that day. It was all day long and we, it was a 
great opportunity to get people in the library that haven't been here before or haven't been here in a 
while. We did a lot of new library cards that day. A lot of people said, oh I've never been inside here or 
it's been a long time since I've been in here. So it was really worthwhile. I thought it was very well 
organized and hopefully they'll continue this tradition next year because I felt it went very well. Yeah, 
that's great and great that we were included in that. Yes, and I thank them profusely for thinking of us 
and including us because all we had to do was by the egg and put it in the display case, pardon, who 
sponsored it? Rediscovering Lancaster. They're an organization that works with the village merchants. 
Mm Yeah. Excellent, very good, Excellent. Yes. Uh the other thing I wanted to mention before I get to my 
monthly narrative is that we have a new story walk inside the library and it's based on the very hungry 
caterpillar book, right, Eric Carle and I posted about it on Facebook the other day. Megan put it all 
together and we've had several kids coming through the library this week and they read each page and 
they pick up a little bag at the beginning that looks like a caterpillar and then as they go through the 
story, walk there picking up items to put in their bags, so they're feeding the caterpillar and it turned out 
real cute, so either stop in and take a look or there are some pictures of it on our Facebook page. 
Creative, that's such a great sequencing story to do that. Uh and we kind of tied it in because this week 
is National Library Week, but we just started this on Monday and it's kind of our National Library week 
activity, although it will be here all month long. Yeah, yeah. Great. Um also twice in March, New York 
project Hope Came. And just a member from there, the organization came to staff a table in the library 
and they offer free services to anyone coping with the COVID-19 pandemic. It can be anything from 
mental health issues, et cetera. Um they have all sorts of uh support service. So they came in twice and 
people could just go up to the table and get their brochure and ask them about what they offer. We've 
also been assisting adults with making COVID-19 vaccine appointments. This is an unadvertised service, 
but we are getting people who are coming in with the expectation that we will help them. It is very time 
intensive because the people coming in usually don't know how to use a computer. They don't have an 
email address and if any of you have made an appointment, you know, a lot of the places they require 
an email address. A lot of the pharmacies then require an account which you need the email address to 
set up the account. And then you can finally start looking to see what the availability is and sometimes 
you won't even see anything. So then you have to start over with another place. So we've helped 10 
people so far and we will continue to do it. But it is Unadvertised because you know, we're basically 
doing what we can with the staff. We have okay. But Erie County has been advertising it that the 
libraries are assisting. Right? And I think they do have certain libraries that they're advertising to go to 



think what they're doing is the central library is sending their technology trainers to specific libraries. For 
whatever reason we weren't chosen. Um but people here library and they don't hear which one and 
they just come in, you know, they're not interested in making an appointment, they just come in when 
they come in and so we do our best to help them. But yeah, also I wanted to mention that we have 
several speech therapists that are coming in to use the library to meet with their clients because they 
used to do home visits, but at this time they're not allowed. And so they've been very thankful that they 
can use the library as a space to meet with their clients. Are they doing it with preschoolers? Yes, they're 
very, very young Children. But yeah, but a friend um in terms of programming, Megan did her five virtual 
crafternoons this month, all with a ST Patrick's Day theme And she also did four story times And on 
March 13 she did a stem Saturday where Children can learn how to make their own bouncy ball. She did 
a video and then 32 kits were picked up where we provided the supplies to make the bouncy ball and 
then they just have to watch the video and you'll see some nice pictures again in your report. It's 
wonderful that they send us these pictures so you can see see them using blessed kids. Yeah, we also 
continued our craft and carry program with the ST Patrick's day craft and 84 of those were picked up 
and I have a section here and building maintenance, just a quick update on that. Um, the town did repair 
the two floodlights in the front garden and replace the bulbs with L. E. D. S. So much brighter lights up 
there and we'll use those lights for the 200th anniversary banner when we get that to shine on it. Um, 
the fence in the back parking lot was replaced by our neighbor. Yeah. Looks really good. Much better. 
It's still backwards billy. At least it looks better. Right? And also Corbett heating came to replace the 
broken heating unit in our downstairs book trap, book dropped room. Yeah. And I have our statistics. 
Um, it's kind of hard to look at the statistics this month because last March was when we closed in the 
middle of the month. But if you look at February compared to March of this year, you can see that we 
increased for everything. Um, circulation went up, visits went up, computer use went up if I went up. So. 
And I can tell, you can tell in the library we're starting to see more activity and I'm just hoping that will 
continue to increase. Um Also I want to mention on the other statistical page, the one that looks like 
this, we did a lot of library cards this month, a lot more, a lot more than we did in January and February. 
Just more traffic, just more traffic, more new people coming in. Um so we did 24 children's cards and 23 
adult cards. Very good. I always like to see that. Mhm. And then I just have our programming report that 
we submit downtown and the spreadsheets that compare our library with other libraries in the system. 
Let me know if you have any questions on those, anybody. No. Mhm. Oh cool. Yeah. Thank you, Kara. I 
have a question. I got a call from the town the other day. I'm going to guess it's the letters that are now 
at the library. Okay. Okay. They, they apparently went to the town. I'm not sure why they called me. My 
guess is because they recognized the last name because of my daughter. Um, but they called and they 
asked me what normally happens with mail for the Trustees. And I told her it was normally in our packet 
that we picked up at the library and she said that she would make sure they came to you. Yes. I mean 
that's what happened. Yes. Someone from the town. Walk them over. Although I'm, I'm happy to go 
over there and pick them up to. It doesn't happen that often. Maybe once. No. Does anybody know 
what the contents are? I know Jam and Gary picked it up. What, what is in it? Very, yeah, it was. What 
do we look at? We looked at it together. Yeah, it was from the county clerk, I think. Wasn't like their 
annual report or something. 2020 I don't know. I didn't see it, you know? Yeah, ken, I didn't get one for 
you. So I thought maybe they had given you yours. It's all right. I don't miss it. As long as it's nothing. The 
ethics stuff came directly to my house. That was sent out by the town clerk. So this you said was set out 
by the county clerk. I don't know. Yeah, I didn't get one for you. So I just assumed that they gave you 
yours. You're welcome to mind. Can, if you'd like. That's all right. I'll take your word for it. Okay. I mean, 
they could have emailed it doesn't sound because anything secret around anything public. There's 
nothing that we need to sign a return or no, it's just information. Okay. What if they sent it out to all the 
elected officials and trustees of Lancaster Library maybe decided to town to town hall is because you're 
the only elected officials, really. Yeah, it was the first time I was ever called Honorable Scream that one 



jen. Uh huh. Okay. Um, Donna public ana. Um, yes, the friends of the library are getting back into gear. 
Um, we have a chicken barbecue coming up on May 23. Um, it'll be $12 drive through only. We're 
getting 200 chickens at this at this time. Might change at the next meeting. Um, there's no pre-sale 
tickets is first come first serve. So when those 200 chickens are done, they're done and they're gonna be 
cooking right on premises. So that will hopefully attract more people are big thing that we're doing now 
is the friends have started a children's garden and we have packets, seed packets That were at the 
library and now they're in the hands of 50 Children um To plant seeds, one for themselves and want to 
return to the library. Um the return date will be on May 22 when they'll come hopefully with their little 
shovels and we'll plant children's garden, which will be located in front of the library. And this is in 
conjunction, this will be to attract Visitors to our garden and also to the chicken barbecue that we 
usually have in conjunction with the Lancaster Garden Walk, that's what kind of precipitated this last 
year, never had a chance to do anything. So this year we're starting to see growth and it's very popular 
that we have had to make, we're making 30 more bags to be distributed at the library and uh So far so 
good, I'm hoping that we have returned rate of 50%, that's my goal. If we get more, that'll be fine. Um 
so if we're sending out 80 packets, if we get 40 plants back, I'm happy as anything. If we get 80 back. 
That's that's unbelievable. That's great. It worked out really well. Lots of happy kids. Yeah, we're very 
happy, very happy and how it worked out and that we were able to have them uh for this week, which is 
National Library week, but it's also the school break week when there are a lot of kids in the library and 
uh happy kids. Yeah. Oh um also we did send out letters, the membership letters for the friends and I 
hope everybody is planning on joining and have sent their return. Your membership return. He did very 
well. Yes, yep. So far we've done very well getting returns and also donations for Sunday's. We have 
about $1400 in new donations for Sunday's people who have sent in their membership and then a little 
extra. So that's great, mm. Very good. Okay the monthly financial report, the the March, everybody got 
the copies of the March financial statement. Um Does anybody have any questions about expenditures, 
disbursements, revenue, anybody anything? Okay. Barb did you get a chance to do any auditing? No, 
because I had an appointment and we're going to try to get in at the beginning of next week. I will audit 
up and I will bring everything up to date. I think I've only got two months to do so, but I will do that 
then. Alright. Any any uh any questions then? Um ah I just wanted to, we do have a cd that's due, May 
24. I'm 46. Uh You know, we've got this $72,000 balance in Bank of buffalo uh Bank on buffalo. Um And I 
was wondering if for the next uh cds that are due, if it would make sense to Add $10,000 to each cd that 
comes due for the next three or 4 cds. Um We might get a little better interest rate with more money in 
it. Um I don't know. Just an idea what does anybody think. Currently the interest rate is at 2.2.28 level 
month. And the amounts that we currently have invested in the in the check. But it does he earn an 
interest? Right? And I you know, so the next one is um what have we got in there? 10 uh 14,000 um So 
the end to that And $24,000 c. D. R. interest would probably be a little bit better. Even if we stuck with 
12 months. I don't know anybody. I think it's a good idea and it does not appear you know that we 
would have a need for all that money right away you know? Right. Yeah at least it would be earning 
something. It's a good idea. But I don't I don't think 24 is the I don't know Jan has done a lot of work and 
looking at the percentages and what point do they give us a better rate? I didn't enquire had no idea 
that we were going to increase our amount. I know sometimes it's the amount of money is sometimes 
it's how long it's been there. All we talked about was the length of the that's the CD but we've got 
another meeting before that one is due. So maybe you could find out Jan you sure will it was a 20 You 
know 20 or $24,000 um C. D. If we'd get and even if even if it's not a better rate at least it's you know at 
least it's something But it's currently a 36-month CD. Do I have the approval of the board to change it to 
12 months? Well that's what we've mentioned. Why don't we why don't we wait and see what you find 
out about? Right. And maybe yeah. And then I would imagine that the difference isn't that great. Yeah 
find out what it is but it probably isn't. Okay. Well if you can do the little do the research jan and then 
we'll we'll vote next uh next month. Okay. Be more than happy to thank you. Okay can I have a motion 



to accept the financial report? So move can 10 seconds second gym all in favor. Uh huh. We have to 
replenish petty cash I'm assuming 150 that right? Yes. Yes that's possible. Okay can I have a motion to 
spend on also motion verbs? 2nd? Thank you Gerri. Hi. Hi. Okay. Okay. Um Under old business we we 
just have a few things building maintenance um Cara. Um Yeah I had mentioned um some of it in my 
monthly report. Also the other things to report that the highway department did come to look at the 
concrete at our parking lot entrance since there are some holes in it that are tripping hazard. So we're 
just waiting to hear back from them. And the parks and rec department looked at our gutters. Um Who 
are fixing the de icers. Yeah. Um The anniversary update we had a meeting um. Uh huh. March 25th. Um 
And we kind of you know updated all the activities. Um you've got the notes on the meeting, so I 
certainly won't go through all of it. Um uh bob I think we wanted to bring up though that what we kind 
of decided hopefully with your with your approval Um for the donation that you were, you offered the 
$200 that we would expand those on Frosty's coupons, dollar each and that those would be um hidden 
in the stacks. Um Uh what do we say? 20 20 A week for the 10 weeks of summer. And rossi's has been 
really cooperative with us as far as um delighted actually to, you know, make the to collaborate on it 
and there'll be a little sticker on the back that has your name on it, just so that people know where it 
came from. Um but uh it'll be a it'll be a fun thing to, for the kids to find. Okay. I'll drop the check off 
tomorrow. Uh, then hopefully we'll be all set. Hey, thank you very much. I'm, I'm glad you approve. 
That's good. Yeah, Donna is holding up, Don is holding up the sticker. That's going to go on the back of 
the coupon. Thank you very much. That's great. Thank you. Um, and then, you know, uh, Donna kind of 
reported on the Children's garden, the uh, uh, popularity of that. And it sounds like it's really going to 
really going to Not only spruce up the garden but involve a lot of kids. And um, it's a, it's a great idea uh, 
in our next meeting, which is May six. That's not on the, on the report I Neglected to put it on. But our 
next meeting is May six at 6:30 at the library if anybody wants to come. And I think one of the things 
we're going to do, look at, look at a lot of the documents that we have regarding our libraries, history, 
Uh, and have some things from the historical society to and start thinking about how to display some of 
the information about the 200 years. Um, anything else anybody wants to bring up about about that. 
The, I just want to us from the reading logs. I'm sorry, ken, did you want to go, go ahead and carry? Can 
do it. Oh, I was just going to mention, the other thing we started just this past week Is we have 200th 
anniversary reading logs in the library and those will go on through december and it's broken down into 
three age groups, 0 to 12, 13 to 17 and then 18 plus. And The log is for 20 books. So whenever anyone 
reads 20 books, they will get a raffle ticket to win a Kindle E Reader. And we have the goal is to read 200 
in honor of our anniversary, but at least every 20 they will be entered for the rap. So we did start that 
and people are picking up the logs, especially adults are really interested in it. Oh, good, good. Yeah. 
Okay. So there were, that's a couple of things I think. Did anybody get the B today? I haven't been to my 
mailbox yet, but um, there was supposed to be an article in the B about the those two, those two things, 
the Children's garden and the reading logs. Yes, it wasn't there. Okay, thank you. This one. Apparently 
this is also the 200th anniversary of the county. I'm just wondering if anybody through any means of 
knowledge. Is it a coincidence that they're both 200 years or was there some kind of connection? No, 
but it's important to know that Lancaster was not part of the county. We were still Niagara County when 
Erie County was formed. So I don't think joined for until Lancaster was incorporated in 1830 to think I 
didn't know that, but we were part of Niagara County. Yeah, Well, I know Erie got separated from 
Niagara. So you're saying that even after they started eerie, they expanded it. Yeah, yeah. I didn't know 
that. I only know that because of the Hull house. Uh, I have something else on the Children's garden, 
anybody. Everybody is invited to the great, the great planting. And also, if anyone knows of a Boy Scout 
was looking for an Eagle Scout project. Our Boy Scout that we thought hit, we had on the hook That he 
fell through. He selected another project so we could use any kind of assistance on the 22nd. Donna. 
Have we thought about a rain day just in case it's pouring rain on the 22nd or we're not gonna worry 
about that. I don't know. We haven't thought of it, but maybe at the next meeting talk, I don't know 



maybe talk about it, but we didn't put anything in the in the flyer. But that can always be on Facebook 
page. Okay. You know, Yeah, I hadn't thought of that at all. Okay. All right. Anything any other questions 
about the the anniversary there, you know, there are more things uh you know, happening there, the 
learning kits that are gonna be coming online and you know, we'll be planning things for the fall to so 
um, okay. Ah under all business, the public Health Emergency Operation plan is now in the form of a 
resolution that we have to vote on. Everybody had a chance to look at that here it. Do you have any 
comments to make about it or So last month you did approve this plan. But since then all the contract 
directors heard from mary jean and she strongly recommended that we adopt this plan B a written 
resolution and she sent the template for it. So it's just a matter of passing the resolution even though 
you already approved the plan last month. Just so we have it in the meeting minutes. Okay. Okay. So 
anybody any other questions about it? Okay I'll move that. We um uh approved the Public Health 
Emergency Operation Plan. Her resolution 2021-2. Exactly. I don't know who that who that was moses 
Gary Gary. Okay, all in favor, can I ask a question? I don't have any problem passing it. That wasn't the 
issue. But I do remember that you know, the county came out with numbers which I think I got from the 
state weekly and we weren't allowed to really reopen until you know, we lowered the amount of of 
infection in the county and supposedly it's going back up again. I don't know where we are and all this 
and I don't know if they said anything to care. I mean and we in danger of being closed down again from 
that or what's what's going on. That's a good question. And I just looked at the county health 
department website just the other day out of curiosity. And as of them they hadn't posted an update to 
the zip code metrics since March 27. So I don't even know if they're still doing those metrics. I'll keep an 
eye on it. I do have a meeting next week with all the contract directors and central administration to 
start monthly meeting. So if there's any issues with that, I'm sure they'll bring it up because I've also 
noticed that the numbers are starting to go up again. I'm not looking to close us up, but uh, we're 
supposed to be doing something. We should be aware of it. Right. I think I think that with staff finally 
getting their vaccinations were in the process of of scheduling or getting our first shots. Um I have a 
feeling we've with that. I don't think we would close down again. It's my assumption. Wait man. Right. It 
seems that they post updates more quickly on the county Department of Health facebook page to when 
you're looking for information. I've noticed those go up daily. Okay. All right. Any other questions? Okay. 
The new business? Uh huh. You've been asked to look at in person programming? Yes. Both mary jean 
to mean. And the state librarian have requested that libraries start to consider doing in person 
programming. And it's especially tricky because our meeting room is not available right now due to the 
fact that all our quarantine materials are in there and also that we have half of our furniture in there. 
Um So Megan and I did some brainstorming and we came up with a plan that I wanted to run by you. 
Um We wouldn't look to begin this until probably the end of May early june because like I said, I want to 
wait until staff are vaccinated and we're all in the process right now. Getting that done. But we're 
looking to use the Children's nonfiction area and we would rope it off. We actually use some of those 
blue dividers that we will use in the fall to display our historical photos in the stan shin. And we 
measured everything out. So in addition to Megan being in there, we could fit in five kids at a time with 
one parent or caregiver And that's measuring because we still have to follow the state guidelines of six ft 
apart. Um, we would have them sit in a large hula hoop, which is part of your package. It's the Home 
Depot, old order josh can make the hula hoops for us. And um, she would start with a lego club once a 
month, which is what she used to do and a story time Once a week. But we would do to back to back, 
they would only be 30 minutes long and registration would be required obviously because we have to 
explain everything to everyone that registers because we can only fit in five Children at a time. We 
would have to limit people probably 21 story time a month in order to accommodate everyone. Um, and 
couple libraries, couple of the smaller libraries like Newstead or North Collins where they didn't get 
large attendance to begin with have already started. Uh, their recommendation is to have a bouncer. So 
you have the staff member conducting the program and then you have someone outside the program 



making sure that people don't barge in because, and that is one of our concerns because we used to 
always get a lot of walk ins to our story time. And this is something where we're going to have to be 
pretty strict As far as only allowing five kids in at a time and making sure everyone has a mask on, 
etcetera and they can't have any other little brothers and sisters. Exactly, Exactly. That's another 
concern is, you know, sometimes it's story time, especially mom and dad would come or grandma and 
grandpa would come and they bring the other kids as well as the child attending story time and that we 
won't be able to accommodate there. Some libraries are looking to wait until June or July and starting 
their programming outdoors. Unfortunately, we just don't have a space for that. You know, the only 
spaces by the parking lot and I'm not comfortable having small Children parking lot. Mm So I just want 
to understand this. So in the Children's nonfiction section, when you measure it out, You could get five 
Children plus Megan. Yes. So, so the school hoops would be extra large and it would fit one child and 
one parent or caregiver. Okay. So you're looking At a total of 11 including Megan. So that's that's what 
we've come up with so far. Um and you know, we'll continue to brainstorm ideas. Would she also be 
doing a video cast of this story? Our we're thinking about it. We're trying to figure out the logistics if it 
would work or not. But she definitely wouldn't be doing a separate virtual storytime anymore. She just 
wouldn't have the time. Sure. And honestly, I'd probably have to bring back another staff member 
because if we have big and running the program, someone kind of standing outside to make everything, 
make sure everything goes okay. I would only have one person handling the dusk and two phone lines. 
So I'll probably have to bring another person to help with that morning. Will allow. Uh huh. I'm sorry 
jerry. Can you repeat that will central allow you to bring in another person. They haven't really given any 
specific guidelines. But I personally think if we're doing we're getting pressure to do in person 
programming. So I think I can make the case that I need to I agree with you. And I think the case needs 
to be made. I would hate to have even more short staffed because we're trying to do something central 
and I'm sure the public ones I'm getting, you know, so they do we're starting, especially the past couple 
of weeks, we're getting more and more people coming in saying once one story time coming back. 
Mhm. Hi, do you want a motion to to purchase it? polyethylene pipe? Yes. Okay, that is so move. Okay. 
I'll second jam. Thank you. Any. Any idea how much it costs? 22 95. Oh, it's a bargain. Oh, okay. All right. 
I'm guessing if you only need one. Yes. Yes, it's 100 ft so that should be enough to make The five books. 
Very creative. Well, okay. Ah Everybody read the state report in great detail. I just want to say John was 
a big help with the financial part of the report this year. Very very happy to have his health good, good. 
He's had enough time. Uh The job, Right. Um Anybody have any questions about the report? Anything 
you want to know? I I just got one question here is that old school just off just kind of randomly because 
we're um you know, is there any part of the collection that we that needs to be improved or um 
upgraded or updated or? Um Mhm. That's that's a good question. And I've been thinking about that 
lately. Let me, let me talk to Megan because I have been thinking about the possibility of asking you for 
some more money to spend on our collection because central we get a certain amount of money for 
them. It's not very much to spend throughout the year. And I've been thinking that I would like to to 
work on the collection some more so if it's okay with you, I'll get back to you on that next month. Yes, 
it's fine. Okay. Great. Thank you. I would think before that cd we'll have plenty. Um Okay. So can I have a 
motion to accept the or approve the state report? Um is presented? I was so motion burb. Second 
house. Second. Alright theory. All in favor. Hi Karen. Do you need me to come down and fill out that 
paperwork for that? Yes, I do. Okay. Um I will try to get down tomorrow because I don't want that too 
late. Oh, thank you. I'll have it all ready for you. All right, thank you. Uh summer programming plans. 
Okay, so, Megan and I have started planning summer as best we can and I wanted to share those plans 
with you. Um I know every year we usually do the treasure chest and that is in the past we've done a 
bookmark or every time a child reads 10 books they color in the tent spaces on the bookmark they 
handed in and they can pick a prize from the treasure chest. Megan decided to try something a little bit 
different this year and we're gonna do a coloring sheets, you can see there's rita owl. And so anytime 



someone reads one book, the color in the one and so on until they get to 10 and then they hand in the 
coloring sheet and instead of having the treasure chest out in, little hands kind of scooping through it, 
uh we didn't think that was a good idea this summer. So what we're going to do is the prizes have 
already been ordered because we had some programming money from the central library. Um What 
we're gonna do is make a little display with the prizes and then the child can point to which price they 
want and we'll retrieve it for them. Great idea. So that's that's one of our ideas. We also want to do 
something for adults and we've been thinking about a bingo board. This is sort of a rough draft but 
adults would get bingo on the board. For example, it says things like read a book by the campfire, read 
at the library, check out three books, read to someone else. Just different things like that. Each time 
they complete one of those activities, if they get bingo on the board that can hand it in for a chance to 
win. And I was thinking the prize could be a fit fit. I know those are still real popular. I don't have that 
purchase request yet because I thought I'd wait and see if I know they are constantly updating those. So 
I'll see if A newer one comes out. But that's what we were thinking about doing for adults. And then I 
know in the past we've done the bike raffle, but I've noticed over the past few years, more and more 
libraries are doing the bike raffle. So we wanted to do something a little bit different to make our library 
unique. And Megan came up with the idea of doing four different themes for the big prizes. They're all 
and there is a spreadsheet in your packet that shows you the themes, it's phenomenal. I think that is a 
great idea. Good. They're all around $150, which is what we did for the bike Raffle, others camping team 
to make a splash game on and then on the move, which does include a bird spikes gift card along with 
the kids scooter. Um, the camping fun in the game on could appeal to all ages because this would be 
kids up to age 17. So we wanted to have some different ones that would appeal to different age groups. 
Um, so, and this would operate the same way. Every time a child up to 12, checks out five books, they 
would get one Raffle ticket and they could choose which one they wanted to enter for. And every time a 
teen between 13 and 17 checks out three books, they would get a Raffle ticket. So the idea behind it is 
to boost our circulation. Yeah. So the total for everything would be $602.73. Okay. Um, Well, I'll move 
that. We expend $602.73 on summer programming prizes. I'll 2nd and 2nd any questions anybody all in 
favor? I have a question going back to the lego club. You were talking about little hands. Is she going to 
do like individual bins for each kid? For lego club? Oh, yes, absolutely. Um, We have so many legos. 
What we'll do is we're actually going to divide them into 10 because she'll do to back to back and so 
each kid will get their own set of legos to work with and then after the program, those legos will go into 
quarantine, just like our books for two days. Yeah. Absolutely. Okay. Okay. Does anybody have anything 
else for the good of the order? Anything else we're talking about for the summer? All good. Okay. Um 
until next time then. Okay. Move we adjourn a we can do that for a second A second. Thank you. You 
want to stay. You can stay. But I'm gonna like hero before you go. Can you hear? What time are you 
there until tonight? I could come down right now and get it done right. I'm here till nine and I'll be here 
all day tomorrow too. All right, well, you know what I'd like to make sure that I get it done. Nothing pops 
up so I'm gonna head over when I get off the phone. Okay? All right. Thank you. Thank you. Everybody 
have a great week. Well, alright, bye bye. 


